
Properties at London Borough of Southwark 
 

The Tribunal acknowledges receipt of the updated list of objectors.  Please provide 
contact details as soon as possible for those representing/observing on behalf of the 
Council so that invitations to join the CMH can be sent.  Please also arrange for this 
letter to be uploaded to the Council’s website forthwith.  
 
In view of the time constraints the Tribunal proposes sending joining details for the 
CMH on 30 August 2023, to those leaseholders who have indicated a wish to 
participate at the final hearing.   
 
The invitations will be sent to the leaseholders at their email addresses on the list 
provided to the Tribunal by the Council.   
 
The leaseholders are not required to join the CMH, it is entirely up to each 
leaseholder to decide.   
 
Any leaseholder joining the CMH is not require to participate, they can just observe if 
they wish. 
 
Leaseholders can arrange for others to represent them at the CMH. 
 
Any leaseholder who has not indicated a wish to participate in a hearing may still 
observe the CMH and the final hearing, but they will need to provide their contact 
details to the Council.    
 
Leaseholders who intend joining the CMH are reminded that the CMH is purely 
procedural, the Tribunal will not hear any argument or evidence, the purpose 
is to establish a timeline for any further steps that are required to be taken by 
the parties to bring this matter to a final hearing. 
 

Kind regards, 
 
Jennifer Pain 
 
Case Officer 
 
Midland Residential First-tier Tribunal 
Centre City Tower I 5-7 Hill Street, Birmingham I B5 4UU  
DX: 360601 – Birmingham 5 
 
 


